New Highland Elementary

Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting

October 21, 2013

The New Highland Site Based Decision Making Council met on Monday, October 21, 2013, at 2:45 p.m. in Mrs. Scott’s room.

Members present included:  Daniel Mullins, Elisabeth Scott, Karen Drake, Mary Foster, Monica O’Donnell and Megan Louvet. 

Opening Business

1. Visitors present:  Chalis Packer and Lisa Greene
2. Agenda:  Mr. Mullins reviewed the agenda with the council and acknowledged the visitors.   An addition was made to the agenda to reapprove the revised August minutes.

Elisabeth Scott made a motion to approve the agenda and Mary Foster seconded.

3. Minutes:  The revised minutes of the August 1 meeting were reviewed.   Elisabeth Scott made a motion to approve the minutes and Karen Drake seconded.  The minutes from the September meeting were reviewed.  Monica O’Donnell made a motion to approve the minutes and Elisabeth Scott seconded.

4. Good News Reports: New Highland’s Fall Festival that was held on October 18 was a huge success.  Mr. Mullins received several positive comments from parents on how impressed they were with Fall Festival.  
Mrs. Drake had a student donate ten inches of her hair to Locks of Love.

Mrs. Turner is making rescue dolls and donating them to the kindergarten teachers to be given to students.

5. Training/Fingerprinting Reminder:  All members have completed their training and fingerprinting.
6. Public Comment:  None

Student Achievement

1. K-Prep results: Mr. Mullins reviewed a handout with the council about K-Prep results.  A portion of the results are out with just an overall look at the scores, there is no breakdown at this time.  Individual scores will be going home in the near future.
Budget Report 

1. The September finance report was reviewed by the council.  Monica O’Donnell made a     

                motion to accept the report and Megan Louvet seconded. 
Committee Reports 

1. The council reviewed the reports from the Literacy Committee, Program Review and                              
                Math Committee before they were sent out to the staff.
New Business

1. Title I Program: Mrs. Packer reviewed the Title I Program with the council for     

     informational purposes.  The program is already in place and part of it is state 

                 approved.  Items that were reviewed were:

1. Basic Grant Budget

2. Extension Program Budget

3. Parent Involvement Policy

4. Program Descriptions

5. DAC Members

6. Staff Schedules  

2.  Bylaws review and revisions: This has been tabled until the next meeting.
3. Emergency Management Plan: The packet containing the Emergency Management Plan was reviewed by the council.  This plan is not open to public record at this time.  There will be a special called meeting scheduled for the second reading of the plan.  Mrs. Greene was present at the meeting to help with any questions.
4. Emergency Plan Policy: The Emergency Plan Policy was reviewed by the council.  It is now mandatory to have a policy in place to go along with the Emergency Management Plan.  Mary Foster made a motion to accept the Emergency Plan Policy and Monica O’Donnell seconded it.
Monica O’Donnell made a motion to adjourn and Megan Louvet seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  

Minutes respectfully submitted by Monica Oliver.

